                     Official Minutes of the Ceylon City Council
                                        January 9, 2024
                                      Ceylon, Minnesota

   The Ceylon City Council held their regular meeting on Tuesday January 9, 2024. The meeting was called to order at 6pm by Acting Mayor Lon Oelke. Members present Councilmembers Lon Oelke, Judith Perkins & Jody Scott. Absent: Wayne Walter. Mayor Gibeau joined the meeting at 6:15. Also attending were Sharon Rosen of the Sentinel Newspaper, Attorney Derrick Greiner & Terry Muller.    
    Motion was made by Perkins and seconded by Scott to consent the agenda. Motion was made by Perkins and seconded by Scott to approve the December 12, 2023 minutes. Motion carried. Motion was by Perkins and seconded by Scott to approve the December Financial Report as submitted by the Clerk. Motion carried. Motion was by Perkins and seconded by Scott to approve January Bills.
   Council heard from Attorney Derrick Greiner. Councilwoman Perkins asked Derrick to explain the options the city had to provide legal services to the city. Derrick left a copy of his proposal with the Clerk and it will be decided on at the next meeting. 
   Council discussed rate changes for utilities. Clerk will meet with MRWA and have them do an audit of our rates. The electric change will be a result of REA raising their rates. 
   Motion was made by Oelke and seconded by Scott to approve Resolution No. 2024-1    A Resolution Designating Polling Place For
The 2024 Presidential Primary, State Primary & State General Election
Motion Carried.
    Council discussed pay for Council. Mayor Gibeau asked what the pay was currently at. Clerk provided that information as $50.00 for the mayor and $45.00 for all councilmembers, per meeting. Mayor Gibeau stated it won’t involve him anyway. He also stated it is not a volunteered position it is a paid position. He also feels that all deserve more pay. Councilwoman Perkins would like to see more meetings. The mayor stated he feels that this should be a two meeting a month job as things fall through the cracks. A motion was by Oelke and seconded by Perkins to leave Council Pay unchanged for the year 2025. Motion carried.                                                                                       Cont.…Pg 2
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    2024 Appointments will remain the same as 2023 with the addition of Councilwoman Scott appointed to the Cemetery Association Board. Council has not yet appointed a City Attorney. Motion was made by Oelke and seconded Perkins. Motion carried.
   Council reviewed city contracts from Beckendorf Plbg & Htg., Custom Electric LLC. & Larry Kling Excavating & Scrap Iron LLC. Motion was made by Scott and seconded by Oelke to accept all three contracts for the 2024 year. Motion carried.
   Jim Plumhoff reported on some issues with some street lights. Lon Oelke gave a report from the Fire Meeting. There is painting needing to be done at the fire hall. 
   There being no more business it was motioned by Oelke and seconded by Perkins to adjourn. Motion carried. Adjourned at 6:44pm

Next regular scheduled council meeting will be held on Tuesday February 13, 2024 at 6pm in the council room.



Mary M Muller
Clerk Treasurer



